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THE WATER BUREAU
SPECIAL MEETING
555 Main Street
Hartford, Connecticut 06103
Monday, February 4, 2019

Present: Commissioners Clifford Avery Buell, Daniel Camilliere, Peter Gardow, Denise
Hall, Georgiana Holloway, Gary LeBeau, Domenic Pane, Raymond Sweezy,
Alvin Taylor and District Chairman William A. DiBella (10)

Absent: Commissioners David lonno, Pasquale J. Salemi, and Special Representative
Michael Carrier (3)

Also
Present: Scott W. Jellison, Chief Executive Officer
R. Bartley Halloran, District Counsel
Christopher Stone, Assistant District Counsel
John S. Mirtle, District Clerk
Sue Negrelli, Director of Engineering
Robert Schwarm, Director of Information Technology
Kelly Shane, Director of Procurement
Tom Tyler, Director of Facilities
Robert Zaik, Director of Human Resources
Michael Curley, Manager of Technical Services
Craig Mason, Manager of Labor Relations
Marcy Wright-Bolling, Manager of Human Resources
Karyn Blaise, Controller
Nick Salemi, Special Services Administrator
Carrie Blardo, Assistant to the Chief Operating Officer
Kerry E. Martin, Assistant to the Chief Executive Officer
Victoria S. Escoriza, Executive Assistant

CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Sweezy called the meeting to order at 4:41 P.M.

PUBLIC COMMENTS RELATIVE TO AGENDA ITEMS

No one from the public appeared to be heard.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

On motion made by Commissioner Pane and duly
seconded, the Meeting Minutes of December 10, 2018 were
approved.



2 m February 4, 2019 WATER BUREAU

WESTBROOK VILLAGE, HARTFORD
ABANDONMENT OF WATER MAIN

To:  Water Bureau for consideration on February 4, 2019

On October 16, 2018, the District received a letter from Paul Rodrigues of Freeman
Companies on behalf of the Hartford Housing Authority, Owner and Developer of Westbrook
Village, requesting that the Metropolitan District abandon the existing water mains within
Ogilby Drive and Dillion Road in Hartford, as shown on the accompanying map. The purpose
of the request is to enable the construction of a new residential housing development. The
Owner will in turn build new public water mains to service the development. The existing water
mains were built in 1950 by the City of Hartford Housing Authority under a Developer’s Permit-
Agreement for Stillman P. Westbrook Village with the Metropolitan District.

The proposal submitted includes the abandonment of approximately 1,475 feet of 8-inch
water main in Ogilby Drive and approximately 1,400 feet of 8-inch water main in Dillion Road,
as shown on the aforementioned map. The existing water mains were originally constructed in
a public roadway; therefore no easements exist.

From an engineering standpoint, the abandonment of the existing water mains will not
have a negative impact on the District's water distribution system, and no hardship or
detriment would be imposed on others. The proposed new water mains will be constructed
within the subject parcel under a new Developer’s Permit-Agreement.

It is therefore RECOMMENDED that it be

VOTED: That the Water Bureau recommends to the District Board passage of the
following resolution:

RESOLVED: That the Chairman or Vice Chairman of the District Board be authorized to

execute the abandonment of the existing water mains within Ogilby Drive and
Dillion Road, Hartford, as shown on the accompanying map.

Respectively submitted,

Scott W. Jellison
Chief Executive Officer
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DEVELOPERS PERMIT ACREEMENT

LAND DEVELOPMENT
ENGINEERING DESIGN
COMPAMNIES CONSTRUCTION SERVICES

‘October 16, 2018

Micha=l Curley, PE.

Manager of Technical Services
The Metropoitan District

555 Main Strest, P.O. Box 800
Hartfiord, CT 06142-0800

RE:  Abandonment Request
Wiestbrook Village, Hartford, CT

Dear Mr. Curley:

The Westbrook Village project has been approved by the City of Hartiord's Planning and Zoning Commission for a new master plan.
This project will be redeveloped in s (B) fofal resideniial phases and a separate demolition phase for the enfire site which will be to
demalich the exicing buildings, services, and infrastructure.

As dizcussed at our October 3, 2018 meeting, below iz a request for the abandonment of water, sanitary sewee, and storm drainage
af the following locafions;

Sanitary Sewer:
1. 20° MDC Sanitary Sewer Easement north of Albany Avenus — s2 atfached Exhibit 1
2. 20° MOC Sanitary Sewer Easement north of Dillon Road - see attached Exhibit 1
3. Al Saniary Sewer senices off of PlainSield Street, Ogiley Drive, Mark Twain Drive, Dillon Road, and Albany Avenue
4. All Sanitary Sewer maing on Ogilby Drive and Dillon Road - s=2 attached Exhibit 1

Storm Drainage:
1. 200 MDC Storm Easement north of Albany Avenue — see attached Exhibit 1
2. 200 MDC Storm Easement noeth of Dillon Road — see attached Exhibit 1
3. A Shorm services off of Plainfisid Strest, Ogilby Drive, Mark Twain Drive, Dillon Road, and Albany Svenue
4. N Storm maing on Ogiby Drive and Dilion Road — see attached Exhisit 1

Water:
1. All'Water services off of Plainfiedd Strest, Ogilby Drive, Mark Twain Drive, Dillon Road, and Albany Avenue
2. Al Water mains on Ogiby Drive and Dillon Road - see attached Exhibit 1

Please contact me if you reguire additional information to place this request on the approprate MDC board agendas. Also, feel free
to contact me with any questions or comments.

Sincerely,

——
/6;;{,;, —

Faul A. Rodnigues, PE

Manages of Civil Enginsering

Attachment: Utility Abandonment Plan = Exhibit 1

36 John Street, Hartford, CT 06106 Office (860) 251-9550 www.freemancos.com
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On motion made by Commissioner Pane and duly seconded, the
resolution was adopted by unanimous vote of those present

OPPORTUNITY FOR GENERAL PUBLIC COMMENT

No one from the public appeared to be heard.

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 4:45 P.M.

ATTEST:

John S. Mirtle, Esq.
District Clerk Date of Approval




